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An Agreement with Dong-A University to offer a Master’s Degree in Hospitality

On November 9, DTU and Dong-A University signed an agreement to offer a joint Master’s degree program in Hospitality and Tourism. Professor Han Suk Jung, Dong-A University Provost, Hero of Labor and Distinguished Teacher Le Cong Co, DTU President and deans, lecturers and students of the DTU Institute for Hospitality Education & Research attended.  
 

Professor Han Suk Jung speaks 
 
Founded in 1946, Dong-A University is located in the beautiful South Korean port city of Busan and has been leading the internationalization and advancement of education by cultivating active intelligent and creative graduates. Dong-A University has been selected as one of IEQAS (International Education Quality Assurance System) certified Universities by the Korean Government for the third consecutive year.  It consists of 13 colleges and 10 graduate schools and has produced executives with careers in 1,000 companies in Busan and Gyeong Nam.
 
Vietnam’s Hospitality industry is now in need of more highly-skilled human resources. Danang particularly has established three key sectors for economic development over the years, namely Tourism, High-Tech and the Maritime industry. Recently, DTU has partnered with leading South Korean universities, including Dong-A, to arrange student exchanges and internships, to broaden international career opportunities for Hospitality students.   
 

The signing 
 
The program will be taught entirely in English, for four semesters, with 26 credits. Lecturers from both universities will teach and supervise the graduation theses to prepare highly-qualified professionals for local Hospitality business. They may also become university lecturers in Central Vietnam, to lead in the development of advanced Hospitality education programs which meet the ever-increasing demand for professionals, nationwide and internationally.
 
Professor. Han Suk Jung said: “I have met and worked with provosts from many universities, including on three occasions so far with Distinguished Teacher Le Cong Co. I particularly admire him because he used to be a soldier and has always made exceptional contributions to education reform. He established DTU, one of the leading universities in Vietnam, and our two universities have enjoyed a close relationship. Today we have signed an agreement which marks a milestone in our long-lasting collaboration. I would also like to congratulate DTU on its 25th anniversary and trust that DTU will achieve all its goals, with our close partnership lasting long into the future.”
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